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Welcome one and all to the spring edition of your newsletter.  

Isn’t it nice to have a few warmer days, albeit a little wet in be-

tween.  Even in these continuing lockdown COVID times the 

flourish of flowers and birds singing somehow makes it all 

worthwhile.  The other sign that spring is here, whether you 

like it or not, is the beginning of daylight saving time which be-

gan at the beginning of October.  Don’t forget to test your 

smoke alarms & fit batteries if necessary. 

Hopefully the feeling of being jetlagged will wear off soon.  Mel-

bourne’s weather doesn’t fail to deliver though - not time to 

put away the winter woolies yet. 

*** 

AGM 

As we continue with the COVID-19 lockdown for at least an-

other two weeks the AGM of the Tyabb & District Ratepayers 

Group which was to be held on Tuesday, 12th October in con-

junction with the next scheduled general meeting of the Group 

has been postponed until the December meeting.  The October 

meeting has been cancelled. 

*** 

Tyabb Youth (Guide) Hall 

We are still awaiting information from the Shire which would 

allow us to hold discussions with local tradespeople in an effort 

to speed up the restitution of the hall so that the Guides can 

get back to some sort of normality for their meetings and activi-

ties. 

*** 

General 

Further to speed limits, it amazes me that even with the re-

duced traffic in general due to the COVID-19 restrictions, a 

number of drivers have blatant disregard for reduced speed 

limits on the roads and freeways.  The limits are there for a 

reason, even if it’s not evident at the time, so please observe 

Your Community, Your Voice 

Now is the time to vaccinate 

President’s Preamble 

TYABB DISTRICT RATEPAYERS GROUP 

NEXT MEETING 

CANCELLED DUE TO LOCKDOWN 

Tuesday, 12th October, 2021 AGM 

SOMERVILLE COMMUNITY HOUSE 

(off Blacks Camp Road) 

Dates to Remember 

4th October Term 4 start Year 11 & 12 

18th October Prep, Grade 1 & 2 commence at school 

26th October All students back to school 

2nd November Melbourne Cup Day 

11th November Remembrance Day 

Even though the majority of children are not back to school yet, the 

40km limit is still in place on school days.  Year 12 and some year 11 

students have already returned to school and the next step is that 

Preps, grade 1&2 students will return on Monday, 18th October for 

two days a week.  This will mean an increase in the number of cars 

around the schools.  Hopefully the children will enjoy being back with 

their friends to finish off their school year. 

*** 

COVID-19 

We are fully aware of this insidious pandemic and what it has done to 

our lives, but I would urge everyone to get vaccinated. The sooner we 

reach the target percentages the sooner we get out of lockdown. 

Our community is great at rolling up their sleeves and getting the 

jab. This week Mornington Peninsula reached an important mile-

stone: 80 per cent have had their first dose and nearly 60 per cent 

have had two doses of the COVID-19 vaccine.   

Later in this newsletter you will find the current restrictions in place on 

the Mornington Peninsula.  According to the Victorian government 

‘roadmap’ by the end of this month if 70% of the population is fully vac-

cinated the 9:00pm curfew will be lifted, 10 fully vaccinated people will 

be able to gather outdoors and community sport training will return.  

Pubs, clubs and entertainment venues will open to 50 fully vaccinated 

people, but only outdoors.  Funerals and weddings will again be able to 

be held, but again only for 50 fully vaccinated people outdoors.  All 

school students will return to school and hairdressers and personal 

care venues will be open to fully vaccinated people. 

As you can see there is a theme running through these plans:  fully vac-

cinated will allow you to take part in these activities.  Talk to your GP if 

you are unsure. 

Stefan Berson (President) 
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Tyabb Bushland Reserves 
Working bees at both Olivers Creek and Clifford Drive Bushland 

Reserves have been highly problematic during lockdown; however, 

the Shire and Nature Links have continued their maintenance pro-

grams. 

In Olivers Creek Reserve the restorative program has continued 

with the removal of the old toilet block. 

As a reward for all the hard work put in by the Olivers Creek 

team, co-ordinated by Yashmin Beaumont, koalas have returned 

to the Reserve. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We are pleased to have received confirmation from Melbourne 

Water of their support grant covering the next 18 months of 

work in Clifford Drive Bushland Reserve.  This is recognition 

of the great work the Friends Group has, along with the Coun-

cil and Nature Links, completed at the Reserve over the last 

dozen years. 

 
Hopefully, lockdowns permitting, the next working bee will be 

held on Sunday, 5th December, 2021 at 9 Clifford Drive, 

Tyabb at 10:00am (near the picnic table).  Keep an eye out 

for the signs.  The working bee runs for two hours and is fol-

lowed by our famous sausage in gravy lunch with lamington 

cake to follow. 

Everyone is welcome.  Please come and join us. 

 

Earlier this year a Melbourne wide ‘Biodiversity Blitz’ ranked 

LGAs on their biodiversity.  We should all be proud that the 

Mornington Peninsula came out top of the list.   

Congratulations to all the individuals and groups involved and 

let’s all keep working to protect and preserve the Shire’s natu-

ral environment and where possible return unloved land to its 

natural state. 

David Chalke (President) 

Friends of Clifford Drive Bushland Reserve 

 

RESERVES ARE NOT LEASH FREE 

DOG AREAS 



 



Tyabb Is Looking A Bit Unloved At The Moment  

Time for Council to step up to improve our town 

Is anyone listening? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

         

         

         

         

          

   

 

 

The sign in the median strip of Frankston Flinders Road 

outside the Tyabb Hall has been down for two months.  

Numerous reports to the Shire and VicRoads have not 

resulted in its re-erection!  Also, can the Shire correct 

the spelling of ‘Crescent’ when the sign is resurrected. 

The Tyabb Hall sign welcoming visitors to the hall is weath-

ered, peeling and shabby.  It needs replacing with a new one.  

This is hardly the best advertisement of the condition of the 

hall inside. 

The rail crossing on Mornington-Tyabb Road is now so badly 

degraded that if you value your vehicle’s rims and suspension 

you risk them if you drive across at more than walking pace. 



The Tyabb & District Ratepayers, Business & Environmental Group was formed to assist 

us all in the Watson and Cerberus Wards to enjoy our community and its amenity. 

The aims of the group are: 

 To ensure protection of the rural nature of the area. 

 To minimise commercial exploitation of the area. 

 To encourage visitors to contribute to the welfare of the area. 

 To protect, maintain and restore the natural environmental features of the area. 

 To bring to the attention of the relevant bodies and authorities any matters of con-

cern to members which are consistent with these objectives. 

 

Membership renewal is due for 2021/2022 on 1st October, or alternately, if you wish to 

join please complete your personal details below and send it to the group with your 

subscription remittance. 

…………………………………………………………………………………. 

Tyabb & District Ratepayers Group 

MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION 2021/2022 

(October 1, 2021 - September 30th, 2022) 

(Subscription only: $10 per household) 

 

Title  First Name  Surname 

……..  ………………… …………………………….. 

……..  ………………… …………………………….. 

 

Address:  …………………………………………………………. 

Phone no: ………………  E-mail address: ……………………… 

(Please print your e-mail address carefully as we have had a number of bounce-

backs) 

If you would like your newsletter e-mailed to you please tick this box  

Please make your cheque payable to “Tyabb & District Ratepayers” and either 

drop it to the Treasurer at the next meeting or post to:  The Treasurer, Tyabb 

& District Ratepayers, PO Box 155, Tyabb  Vic  3913 

 

As well as paying by cheque or cash we can now accept subscriptions by elec-

tronic transfer.  Bank account details are as follows: 

A/c name: Tyabb Ratepayers 

Bank: Bendigo Bank 

BSB: 633000 

A/c no: 123577207 

Reference: Your name 

Please let the Ratepayers Group know that you have paid by EFT by sending an 

email to tyabb_and_district_ratepayers@yahoo.com.au 
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